migratory game birds within the requirements of the Migratory Bird
Hunting Stamp Act. There are pros and cons for each. Either would
undoubtedly result in greatly increased revenue—even if the price of the
present stamp were considerably reduced. Funds so obtained could be
spent on further research. If a specific dove stamp were required a
muchd better idea of how many dove hunters we have could be ob-
tained.

I had other points to discuss but the lack of time precludes going
further into the problem. Thank you.

Report of the Game Section Sessions and Annual Meeting of
the Southeastern Section of The Wildlife Society 18th An-
nual Conference of Southeastern Association of Game &
Fish Commissioners, Clearwater, Florida, 1964.

The Game Section presented some excellent papers and the meet-
ings were well attended. On Sunday evening, October 18, 1964 the
Forest Wildlife Committee met under the new chairmanship of Howard
A. Miller. Reports were given by those Committee members who felt that
their respective projects warranted a brief descriptive progress report.
Sub-committee chairmen who presented reports included Water Use;
Foreign Game; Farm Game; Fire Ecology; and Forest Fruits Publica-
tion. A discussion was lead by Harold Alexander relative to vanishing
wildlife species with emphasis on the Red Wolf. Dr. Frank Hays gave
a summary of activities of the Southeastern Cooperative Wildlife Dis-
ease Study.

The annual business meeting of the Southeastern Section of The
Wildlife Society was convened at 9 a.m. Wednesday, October 21. Ap-
proximately 75 members were in attendance. Reports were received
from the Foreign Game, Farm Game, and Water Use Committees. The
Publications Awards Committee selected Mr. Herbert L. Stoddard as
recipient of its award for the outstanding publication during the
previous two years; this Committee also made recommendations for its
future coperation. The publications award for 1956 was belatedly pre-
sented to Dr. Robert McDowell of the University of Connecticut for a
paper dealing with the wild turkey in Virginia. Reports from the
Forest Game Research Committee and Dove Committee were not re-
ceived as these two important committees held special sessions which
were attended by large numbers of the membership.

Mr. Chester F. Phelps spoke to the group on the problems attending
the editing and publishing of the Conference Transactions. Dr. Henry
S. Mosby, President-Elect of The Wildlife Society, presented to Dr.
Clarence W. Watson a certificate of honorary membership in The
Wildlife Society. Dr. Mosby also presented the Seection with its Charter
from the parent organization. Dr. C. W. Watson spoke to the meet-
ing; he put out for display the Watson Award plague which he re-
ceived the previous evening. Also Dr. Watson thanked the membership
for the bound letters which were presented to him; he read to the
group the letter from the Section President, H. E, Wallace. A discus-
sion on the floor dealt with compilation of a bibliography of wildlife
group the letter from the Section President, H. E. Wallace. A discus-
tive Dr. Maprice Baker gave a brief report to the membership.

The Section stood in silent cbservance in the memory of Mr. Her-
man J. Tuttle of Virginia. The meeting adjourned at 11 am,

Respectfully submitted,

H. E. WALLACE, President
Southeastern Section, The Wildlife Society
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